Town of Havana, Florida
Second Public Hearing Notice

The Town of Havana plans to apply to the Florida Department of Economic Opportunity (DEO)
for a FFY 2022 Small Cities Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) in the amount of §
650,000.00 in the Neighborhood Revitalization category. The activities, dollar amounts and
estimated percentage benefit to low- and moderate-income persons are as follows;

Activity Name CDBG Funding LM Benefit
Administration $52,000,00 N/A
Sewer Treatment Plant improvements $598,000.00 60%

The Town will renovate and upgrade the Wastewater Treatment Facility (WWTF) located at 110
14th Avenue East in Havana, FL. Improvements include replacing the existing digesters and
demolishing abandoned process equipment. All construction will take place on existing WWTF
property.

The Town of Havana does not expect that anyone will be displaced as a result of CDBG-funded
activities. If any persons are displaced as a result of the planned activities, the Town of Havana
will assist them as described in the Town’s anti-displacement and relocation policy, which is
available for review at the Havana Municipal Building.

A public hearing to provide citizens an opportunity to comment on the application will be held
at the Cecil G. Trippe Municipal Building, located at 711 North Main Street, on June 28, 2022, at
5:45 p.m. A draft copy of the application will also be available for review during normal
business hours in the Clerk’s Office at Town Hall by noon on June 27, 2022. Persons wanting to
submit written comments on the application should send them to Kim McMillan Town Clerk, by
e-mail at finance@townofhavana.com or by mail to 711 North Main Street, Havana, Florida
32333 no later than luly 8, 2022,

A copy of the final application will be available for review in the Clerk’s Office at Town Hall no
later than July 18, 2022. The application will be submitted to DEO on or before july 21,2022,

To obtain additional information concerning the application and the public hearing, contact Kim
McMilian, Town Clerk, at (850) 539-2820 or by e-mail at finance@iownoefhavana.com.

The public hearing is being conducted in a handicapped accessible location. Pursuant to the
provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations
to participate in the hearing is asked to advise the Town atleast 3 days before the hearing by
contacting the Town Clerk, at (850) 539-2820. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please
contact the Town using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800) 955-8771 (TDD) or 1{800) 955-8770
{voice).

Any non-English speaking person wishing to attend the public hearing should contact the Town
Clerk, at (850) 539-2820 at least 3 days prior to the hearing and an interpreter will be provided,



